
ROCHELLE CITY COUNCIL 

AGENDA ITEM MEMO 

REGULAR MEETING 

  

SUBJECT: A Resolution accepting the proposal from Utility Dynamics Corporation for the Flagg Rd 

and 20th St Utility relocation Project.  
 

 

Staff Contact: Blake Toliver, Superintendent of Electric Operations 

 

 

Summary:  

Proposals for the rebid of the Flagg Road & 20 Street Utility Improvement Project were opened at City Hall at 

10:00 A.M. on Thursday November 21, 2024. One (1) proposal was received. No addenda were issued prior to the 

bid opening. The proposal was opened, reviewed for completeness, and the total amount read aloud. A tabulation 

of bids was later completed and verified in our office. A copy of the bid tabulation is attached for your review. 

Our engineer’s estimate of cost was $602,990.00. The bid of $435,800.00 was $167,190.00 and 27.7% under our 

estimate. Because this bid is competitive with the original project bids, we recommend the acceptance of the 

proposal submitted by Utility Dynamics Corporation for $435,800.00. We are asking to include a 15% 

contingency to allow for the city manager to approve extra work they may be discovered while completing this 

project. 

 

Funding Sources:  

Source: Budgeted Amount:  Proposed Expenditure:  

Electric Funds $11,900,000 $501,170 

   

   

   

 

 

Strategic Plan Goal Application:  

  Infrastructure Effectiveness & Improvement 

Recommendation:  

To approve the Resolution accepting the proposal from Utility Dynamics Corporation for the Flagg Rd and 20th St 

Utility relocation Project. 

 


